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March 17, 2020
Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19)
Information and Update:
VLRC has been actively monitoring the COVID-19 pandemic and has referenced the Ministry of Health guidance documents for health care providers working in various health sectors. As the situation is dynamic, we will continue to take action based on the most up-to-date advice from Canadian public health authorities.
The health, safety and well-being of our clients, employees and visitors is of the utmost importance to us. As such, in consultation with our funders, as well as public health and occupational health and safety standards, we have made the decision to suspend in-person service delivery and training sessions until further notice. In lieu of in-person services, we will expand our provision of telephone and online services to best support our clients.

We recognize that these measures will have impacts on our clients, and we are working to minimize this as much as possible. We have developed an action team to work on protocols to manage risks for our urgent and priority clients. Those protocols will be shared with all VLRC staff in the coming days.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]In addition to moving to a virtual training model, as a reminder, we also have a number of travel policies in place to help reduce the spread of COVID-19 and keep you, our team members, safe. Those measures include prohibiting all non-essential air/train travel without the written consent from both your supervisor and Executive Leadership Team representative. We also require employees to complete a travel declaration form when travelling anywhere outside their province. Upon their return, staff who have visited affected areas are required to observe a 14-day self-quarantine; during this time, if the employee is not experiencing symptoms, they will work with their manager to identify tasks that can be completed remotely.

Updated documents for the Ministry's website, including guidance for home and community care providers, can be found at each province's resources sites, as follows:
· Ontario Health
· BC Centre for Disease Control
· Alberta Health Services
· Saskatchewan Health Authority
· Government of Manitoba
· Government of Quebec
· Nova Scotia Health Authority
· Government of New Brunswick
· Government of Prince Edward Island
· Government of Newfoundland and Labrador
Inquiries should be directed to the Provincial Telehealth or the local public health agency.
Over the coming days and weeks, we will continue to monitor the situation and determine next steps. This information will be communicated to you as things evolve. 
image1.png
VISION LOSS READAPTATION
REHABILITATION EN DEFICIENCE VISUELLE

CANADA CANADA





